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2. INTRODUCTION

This booklet has been produced to provide a glimpse of what life was like in Ston Easton
at the turn of the twentieth century. Memories soon fade and this publication is hoped to
be of some interest to anyone wishing to be reminded about the time of the second
Millennium. Inevitably, some reflections of the past have been included in the booklet to
enable the reader to make comparisons with life at Ston Easton at the end of 1999.

The prime mover for starting this project was a public meeting called by the Ston Easton
Parish Council in the spring of 1999 to discuss possibilities for celebrating, the then,
forthcoming Millennium in some way. This meeting, which was held in the Red Room
(the village hall for those who may be forgiven for wondering whatever the Red Room
is), was attended by a small number of interested villagers who subsequently became the
Millennium Committee.

The Committee had various views on how the Millennium should be celebrated in the
village. A number of these ideas were refined into three main projects; firstly, to have
some sort of boundary stones marking the approximate village limits. It must be said,
though, that the concept of marking the village boundary with stones was more easily
decided upon than agreeing on the exact location where these were to be placed, to say
nothing about what stones should be used and what should be engraved on them!

The second project, dependant to a very great extent on having the boundary stones in
place by the time of any village celebration, was to enact an old custom of beating the
bounds of a village where people walked around the parish boundaries. This custom,
known as Rogation Day Perambulations, has roots back to Saxon origins. The idea of
beating the bounds was made particularly amenable by the prospect of a welcoming
sausages and mash meal and other refreshments in the Red Room for returning boundary-
walkers. Following lunch there was to be an exhibition of the village set up in the Red
Room and a Balloon Release event for the children with a prize for the balloon, which
travelled the furthest. There were various schools of thought on the ideal timing for this
event, the final decision being the 28th December 1999, a date considered by the majority
to be most suitable for those wishing to recharge after the Christmas festivities when
many people would still be on holiday. This date turned out to be ideal both in terms of
the number of villagers who joined the walk and the excellent weather on the day.
Everyone who took part enjoyed the various events and the furthest balloon landed near
La Rochelle in France!

It was also decided to record in some way what it was like to live in Ston Easton at the
turn of the Second Millennium. It is mainly this project that this booklet is about, and it is
dedicated to the villagers of Ston Easton, past and present.

To obtain a clearer idea of life in the village a questionnaire was prepared. This was
distributed to, and collected from, villagers by various members of the Millennium
Committee. A copy of this questionnaire is shown in Appendix 1. The survey was
completed by 56 households and covered 154 people, which in terms of surveys was
considered to be an excellent result, for which all those who participated should be
congratulated. Observations and statistics arising from the survey are incorporated into
the text or shown in section six to illustrate how villagers lived at the turn of the twentieth
century. Particular care has been taken to try to avoid identifying particular individuals.












































































































